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Squad Selection 

 
 
Pembridge Hall’s approach to team selection and competitive sport 
endeavours to satisfy the twin aims of encouraging wholesale 
participation and selecting competitive teams. Pembridge Hall takes 
seriously its responsibility to teach sport to girls of all ability. Each girl is 
taught by enthusiastic, able professionals who extend and develop each 
child no matter what her level of interest or ability. Fixtures are arranged 
to include as many girls as possible, however, this is also dependent upon 
the number of teams other schools may have. Our policy regarding 
selection is unashamedly by ability, in order to ensure that girls of certain 
ability will play against similarly able girls at other schools. 
 
The girls’ are assessed at the beginning of every season and then 
throughout the term. Every child’s prospects are taken seriously and girls 
will always be invited to squad training if we feel they have potential.  
 
Team selection and management at any level is the direct responsibility of 
the member of staff running the team. Parents may, of course, discuss 
their daughter’s progress at any time with the head of PE. 
 
 
Miss Lacey Congram 
Director of Sport 

 
 


